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Rest in Peace
Rise in Glory

Lawrence Knapp

Amidst the ever present hope of Christ’s resurrection, it is with
sadness that we share the news that Lawrence “Larry” Knapp died
peacefully on Tuesday, January 3, 2023.

Larry served as the diocesan administrator for 22 years under
Bishops Appleyard, Hathaway, and Duncan. He was the treasurer
and member of the Board of Directors of Sheldon Calvary Camp for
many years. Larry was a faithful and longtime parishioner of Calvary,
East Liberty and Christ Church, North Hills, as well as being active in
the ministry of the wider Church.

A service honoring Larry's life will be held at Calvary Episcopal Church, 315 Shady Ave,
Pittsburgh, PA 15206, this Saturday, January 7, 2023 at 3 p.m. and the family will receive
visitors at Calvary, beginning at 2 p.m. Please join us in holding Larry, his wife Susie, their
family, and their friends in your prayers.

Rest eternal grant to your servant, Larry, O Lord: And let light perpetual shine upon him.
May his soul and the souls of all the departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace.
Amen.
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